OHIO STATE TRAPSHOOTING FOUNDATION

MAY 2, 2020- CARDINAL CENTER - MARENGO

The Foundation Chairman, Dennis Filo, called the meeting to order at 9:07 a.m.  Due to the coronavirus pandemic, the meeting in April was rescheduled for May and held today via teleconference. Secretary Noreen Snively called the roll and the following Officers and Directors were present:

O.S.T.A. President & SW Zone Director Tim Hunsaker, Vice President & SE Zone Director Steve Corwin, Treasurer Lisa Caplinger, NW Zone Director Jeff Sparks, SE Zone Director Ed Detty, NE Zone Directors Doug Gormley and Ron Arter, Director-at-Large Michelle Charniga, Museum Director Betty Peterson, A.T.A. Delegate & SW Zone Director Michael Blair, 1st alternate A.T.A. Delegate & Past President Bob Caplinger and 2nd alternate A.T.A. Delegate Roger McNamer.  NW Zone Director Tony Gioffre joined the meeting at 9:20 a.m. and Youth Director Dave Schock joined in at 9:40 a.m.
Everyone reviewed the minutes from the February meeting.  Doug Gormley moved to accept the minutes as written.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer Lisa Caplinger reviewed the interim income/expense report for January 1 to April 30, 2020 indicating a balance of $87,832.31.  Our $12,000.00 grant was deposited on March 16th.  The first quarter MidwayUSA report was $521,134.81.  Ron Arter moved to accept the financial report as presented.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.

Museum Director Betty Peterson has made the necessary changes in the Hall of Fame annual reception to allow for social distancing.  Four hostesses will be directing the crowd outside and guiding them in the porch area that will be roped off.  The hours of the reception will be the same (5 to 7:30) and Linda will be in the museum managing the amount of people allowed in the building at one time.  No food will be served anywhere. A saxophone player will provide the music.  Middletown will again provide the beer but it will not be served on tap and the wine will be coolers and not by the glass.  Betty is still asking for someone to donate $175.00 for the wine.  Betty has planned for imprinted “goody bags” for the guests instead of the regular refreshments.  They will include some unique items she has put together as a small gift for everyone who attends.  We have already paid a deposit to Somerlot catering for appetizers that we are not able to use, so  whatever funds we do not use this year will carry over to next year.  Noreen has the Hall of Fame certificates and photographs and will have them framed as soon as the framer reopens for business.  The three Hall of Fame pins are ordered from the jeweler.  

Betty is not sure when the base for the glass balls will be ready as the quarantine has delayed the project.  Steve Corwin advised the board that Cardinal is aware that we have outgrown our current vendor location.  We need more space to accommodate our growing museum.  As Cardinal Shooting Center considers a new CEB, they are also working on ideas to relocate the O.S.T.A. but there is no time frame for the project at this time.  Betty has Cindy lined up to clean the museum before the next major shoot.
Youth Director Dave Schock said that if the State Shoot needs to be postponed to a tentative July date, he does not see an issue with SCTP.  The Monday SCTP ice cream social is still scheduled but will be pre-packaged ice cream instead of the usual sundae bar to ensure health regulations are followed.  

The Board reviewed the 8 scholarships applications that were received by the March 16th deadline.  Ed Detty moved that $10,000.00 be awarded as follows:  two applicants receive $2,000 each – Ross Robinson and Tyler Schock, and the other six applicants each receive $1,000.00 scholarships – Paul Budi, Jacob Butdorf, Taylor Goeglein, Bryce Havenar, Alex McCafferty, and Clayton Witner.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.
Ed Detty is still working diligently on the Blaser fundraiser project.  Noreen will place the ad on the O.S.T.A. website.  The Blaser will be on display during the Hall of Fame reception.   Noreen provided the brick committee with instructions and has ordered bricks for spring installation.  With the coronavirus, the engraving company has been shut down until just recently.  Our order will probably not be ready for pick-up until the end of June. 
The MidwayUSA Give-Away event is in the State Shoot program - a full-page color ad with a description of each item.  Noreen has made a poster of the items to display and it will list the names of the winners.
Dennis Filo asked if there was any more old or new business.   Being none, Tony Gioffre   moved to adjourn.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously, and the meeting was completed at 9:50 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Noreen Snively

O.S.T.A. Secretary

